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Foundation to Assist Young Musicians ("FAYM") 

The Mayor and the Las Vegas City Council acknowledge the significant contributions of Foundation to 

Assist Young Musicians ("FAYM"). Their music education program has positively influenced hundreds of 

children in our city through individual and group guitar, cello, and violin lessons. 

We love the addition of the mariachi programs, specialized workshops and camps. 

Thank you for enriching the lives of our children through the power of music! 
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First Friday Foundation 
   

The Mayor and the Las Vegas City Council recognize the significant contributions of the First Friday 

Foundation. Over the past two decades, First Fridays has become a beacon for the arts community in 

the Arts District.  We are excited for the addition of the annual ARTUOK? event, focused on our 

youth’s healing, self-awareness, and expression through artistic means.  

Thank you for enhancing the arts in our community! 
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Life is Beautiful 
   

The Mayor and the Las Vegas City Council recognize the significant contributions of the Life is 

Beautiful Festival throughout the last decade.  We are grateful for its support of local artists through 

the commissioning of mural projects and art activations. This initiative has enriched our community 

by bringing more art installations to neighborhoods across our city.  

Thank you for supporting the arts in our community! 
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